B0T-3, Dealer 2
February 1, 1950

To: ZONES AND DEALERS

Subject: DISCONTINUATION OF ULTRAMATIC DRIVE OIL CHANGE AT 1000
MITE INSPECTION DURING WARRANTY PERIOD

Service Technical Bulletin 49T-33, Dealer 26, November 29, 1949
outlined the recommended procedure for inspecting and servicing
the Ultramatic Drive within the warranty period.

The items listed under operation No, 2 of the bulletin call for
cleaning and inspection operations and the replacement of the
fluid at 500 miles or in connection with the 1000 mile inspection.

Due to additional cleaning operations and more concentrated
inspection on units in production at the Factory, it is no longer
considered necessary to follow that part of the bulletin pertain-
ing to fluid change at the first 600 to 1000 mile period.

No R.F.A.’s will be accepted for payment of Ultramatic Drive fluid
change on units from No. 5135 and No. 101908.

A1l other sections of service Technical Pulletin 49T7-33 remain
effective and should be followed,.

Very truly yours,

J./A. Carr, Manager
Parts and Service Department




